MEDIA RELEASE

Darren Cheeseman praises Otway Landcare

Local member for Corangamite, Darren Cheeseman visited the Otways on Thursday to inspect the work of the Southern Otway Landcare Network (SOLN). 

Cheeseman was accompanied by Richard Morrow and was shown key components of the extensive delivery and support infrastructure that has been built up by SOLN since 1997. 

The group also visited 3 river restoration sites in the Otway Barham Catchment and discussed the importance of partnerships with Denise Hooke, who is President of the Otway Barham Catchment Landcare Gourp. 

After describing the successful Barham River Festival held in February and the proposed walking and cycling path along the river, Denise Hooke said, “these restoration projects are not just environmentally significant, they improve the health of the community by making us a more connected community - connected to our environment and connected to each other.”

Cheeseman said, “These projects really demonstrate what can be achieved when a community builds effective partnerships.” 

Co-ordinator and Team Leader, Anna O’Brien explained importance of ensuring local provenance of plants in Landcare projects. She showed Cheeseman the indigenous seedbank as well as the range of community resources available at the support centre such as seed collection and cleaning equipment, the propagation house, feral cat traps and the indigenous garden. O’Brien said, “SOLN is also building up community capacity and expertise by providing courses such as community seed collection and propagation training and certification.” 

The group was also shown projects in the Wild Dog catchment by Ken Forrester from the Apollo Bay Landcare Group. These projects are part of the Wild Dog restoration project, funded by CCMA, and managed by SOLN. They discussed the common threat of landslips in the region and its negative impact on river health through sedimentation and loss of in-stream habitat.
The Southern Otway Landcare Network has been struggling to attract sufficient funding to continue to employ it’s 4 Co-ordinators in order to maintain the diversity of programs such as river restoration, community seed collection and propagation, soil health, water quality monitoring, pest plant and animal control and monitoring, community coastal projects and local schools programs covering biodiversity, land degradation, water quality and pest plants and animals. Cheeseman said, “I’m really impressed by the range of your projects and the way you’ve developed these partnerships with Agencies such as Barwon Water.”

Under the Federal Government’s funding arrangement called ‘Caring for our Country (CFOC)’ Landcare Groups now have to compete for funding with Government Agencies. But Cheeseman offered the assurance that he would support SOLN’s bids for funding. He said, “the next CFOC funding round will be an opportunity to continue this great community Landcare work.”
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